
The City of Cape Town is continuing with the construction of new and 
upgraded transport infrastructure on Govan Mbeki/Japhta K Masemola 
Road.
Further lane closures are planned from 8 September 2025 , for approximately 
6 months, in order to accommodate roadworks between the R300 bridge and 
Oliver Tambo Community Hall along Govan Mbeki/ Japhta K Masemola Road.

What’s happening

• The two lanes serving traffic towards Khayelitsha Site C will remain closed to
accommodate construction near the intersections of Swartklip Road, Japhta
K Masemola Road and Morning Star Drive.

• The two lanes serving traffic toward Cape Town will still accommodate traffic
in both directions, with one lane open in each direction.

What to expect from 8 September 2025
• The two lanes serving traffic towards Khayelitsha Site B will be closed to

accommodate construction between the Mew Way intersection with Japhta
K Masemola Road and the OR Tambo Community Hall.

• The lanes serving traffic toward Cape Town will accommodate traffic in
both directions, with two lanes open in each direction near the Mew Way
intersection with Japhta K Masemola Road.

• Mew Way leading to, and from the N2 Highway will be rehabilitated in three
stages.  Traffic will be accommodated around the construction works during
off-peak hours.

There will be no full road closures but delays are expected, and motorists are 
advised to plan ahead and allow for extra travel time.

Dates may change due to unforeseen circumstances.

For more information and project updates, visit www.myciti.org.za/
phase2a or follow MyCiTi Phase 2 on Facebook and X.
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